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To:  
Rear Admiral Leonardo Santamaría Gaitán 
General Maritime Director of Colombia 
 
 
Subject:  Congratulations 
 
Reference: 29201000554 MD-DIMAR 
 
 

Dear Adm. Gaitán, 
 
1. I acknowledge the receipt of your letter whereby you informed that you had taken over the position of the 
General Maritime Director of Colombia.  
 
2. On behalf of the Meso American and Caribbean Sea Hydrographic Commission community and as the 
Director of the Directorate of Hydrography and Navigation, I congratulate you and wish you good winds as you handle 
this difficult but fulfilling challenge. 
 
 I take this opportunity to let you know that I and my staff are at your disposal. Lastly, please give our best 
regards to RAdm Jairo Javier Peña Gómez and wish him a successful venture in this new life stage. 
 
 
 
 
 

LUIZ FERNANDO PALMER FONSECA 
Vice Admiral (Brazil)  

Brazilian Director of Hydrography and Navigation - MACHC Chair 
Copy: 
MACHC Member States; IHB; MACHC Observers 
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